

North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources

Dexter R. Matthews, Director

Division of Waste Management

Michael F. Easley, Governor William G. Ross Jr., Secretary

July 24, 2008

Mr. Marvin Gobles CTS Corporation 905 West Boulevard North Elkhart, Indiana 46514

RE: Phase I Site Assessment Plan, Response to Phase I Site Assessment Plan Comments, CTS, Mills Gap Road Site, Mills Gap Road, Skyland, Buncombe County, North Carolina

Dear Mr. Gobles:

We have reviewed the above referenced reports as received in the Winston-Salem Regional Office (WSRO) on March 3 and May 7, 2008, respectively.

We feel that the responses from CTS to the Phase I Site Assessment Comments are appropriate for this first phase of the assessment. The Phase I Assessment activities described in both the Phase I Site Assessment Plan and the Response to the Phase I Site Assessment Plan Comments, should be implemented as soon as logistically possible. Please be aware that additional soil, groundwater, surface water, and vapor intrusion assessment will be required in future work phases in accordance with the regulations and guidelines of the Inactive Hazardous Sites Branch.

Please do not hesitate to contact me at the information below should questions or concerns arise.

Sincerely,

Bonnie S. Ware Hydrogeologist

cc: Susan Kelly, P.E., L.G., MacTec Engineering Elizabeth Ahlemann, CTS Corporation Michael Dolan, Jones Day William Clarke, Robert & Stevens, P.A. CAG Team Leadership Marc Fowler, Environmental Health Director

Marc Fowler, Environmental Health Director, Buncombe County EPA Repository (CTS), Pack Memorial Library, Asheville, NC. John Green, NCDOJ

IHSB, DWM, WSRO, NCDENR Files